
  
 

     
  

 
 

 
 

1. Q: What is the Immigrant Worker Protection Act (AB 450)? 

A: Starting January 1, 2018, the Immigrant Worker Protection Act (AB 450) imposes various 
prohibitions and requirements on employers with regard to worksite inspections by immigration 
enforcement agents. 

The law sets forth certain prohibitions on employer conduct if an immigration enforcement agent 
seeks to enter the employer’s place of business or requests employee records, subject to 
certain specified exceptions. It also mandates that employers comply with specific notice 
requirements to employees if the employer receives notice from an immigration agency of an 
upcoming inspection of I-9 Employment Eligibility Verification Forms or other employment 
records. Finally, it prohibits employers from reverifying employment eligibility of any current 
employee at a time or in a manner not required by federal immigration law. The details of 
employer obligations under these provisions, which trigger certain penalties for their violation, 
are discussed more fully below. 

2. Q: Who is charged with enforcing AB 450? 

A: The California Attorney General and California Labor Commissioner have exclusive authority to 
enforce this new law. 

3. Q: Which employers are subject to the provisions of AB 450? 

A: The provisions of this law apply to all public and private employers. 

4. Q: What does this law prohibit employers from doing if an immigration enforcement agent 
seeks to enter the employer’s place of business? 

A: The law prohibits employers, or persons acting on behalf of the employer, from providing 
“voluntary consent” to the entry of an immigration enforcement agent to “any nonpublic 
areas of a place of labor.” 

Accordingly, there is no violation of this provision if the agent enters a nonpublic area without 
the consent of the employer or other person in control of the place of labor. In addition, 
employers are not precluded from taking an agent to a nonpublic area if employees are not 
present in the nonpublic area; the agent is taken to the nonpublic area for the purpose of 
verifying whether the agent has a judicial warrant; and no consent to search the nonpublic area 
is given in the pro
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The California Labor Commissioner and California Attorney General 
provide this joint guidance on AB 450. 

This document is currently under review. 
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